
     NEWSLETTER  
                          9 June 2023 

 
Principal’s Message  
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

As you may have heard in the media today, the PPTA have decided to escalate their 

industrial action from Monday 12 June. The major impact of this escalation is an increase 

of students being rostered home. This action is nationwide and is completely out of the 

control of Principals and Board of Trustees. 

 

Commencing Monday 12 June, two year levels will be rostered home each day (Monday – 

Thursday). There is no rostering home on Fridays. The schedule for rostering home is 

below: 

 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

12-16 June Year 11 & 12 Year 9 & 13 Year 10 & 11 Year 12 & 13 

19-23 June Year 9 & 10 Year 11 & 12 Year 9 & 13 Year 10 & 11 

26-30 June Year 12 & 13 Year 9 & 10 Year 11 & 12 Year 9 & 13 

 

On the days noted above, students at the respective year levels are required to stay at home 

and not come to school. There may be some exceptions for some senior students who have 

NCEA assessments which must be completed on particular dates, this includes the 

numeracy and literacy assessments next week. In these cases, students (and 

parents/caregivers) will get direct communication from their teacher or a senior leader.  

 

I will keep you all updated as developments or changes come to hand. My hope is that the government and PPTA 

are able to reach a speedy resolution which reflects the hard work, expertise, and immense value that secondary 

school teachers add on a daily basis to young people in our schools. 

 

Finally, I would like to congratulate Ms Sewter on her appointment as Hinau Whānau Leader. Ms Sewter will 

work alongside Mrs Keresoma to support the students in Hinau whānau. 

 

Ngā mihi,  

 

 

 

N Coughlan 

Principal 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    ENROL NOW FOR 2024 

OPEN DAY 

TUESDAY 13 JUNE 

We welcome all prospective students and families to attend our Open Day on  

Tuesday 13 June to have a guided tour around the college. 

 

Guided tours will take place at: 

9:30am, 10:30am, 4:00pm and 5:00pm 
 

Meet in the college reception. Please register your interest through our website. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Coming Events 

 

13 June 

OTHC Open Day 

 

19 June 

Board of Trustees Meeting, 4:30pm 

 

21-21 June 

OTHC Enrolment Days for 2024 

 

21 June 

Big Sing, Town Hall 

 

30 June 

End of term 2 

 

17 July 

Start of term 3 

OTHC Cultural Evening, 6pm 

 

19 July 

Careers Expo 

PPTA Industrial Action 
Unless the industrial situation is resolved, PPTA have informed all 

secondary schools that their members will not be teaching certain year 

levels on particular days this term as noted below. This means on these 

days, the year levels indicated below are not to attend school: 

 

• Monday 12 June Year 11 & 12 rostered home 

• Tuesday 13 June Year 9 & 13 rostered home  

• Wednesday 14 June Year 10 & 11 rostered home 

• Thursday 15 June Year 12 & 13 rostered home 

 

• Monday 19 June Year 9 & 10 rostered home 

• Tuesday 20 June Year 11 & 12 rostered home  

• Wednesday 21 June Year 9 & 13 rostered home 

• Thursday 22 June Year 10 & 11 rostered home 

 

• Monday 26 June Year 12 & 13 rostered home 

• Tuesday 27 June Year 9 & 10 rostered home  

• Wednesday 28 June Year 11 & 12 rostered home 

• Thursday 29 June Year 9 & 13 rostered home 

 
There is no rostering home on a Friday – all students attend school as 

normal. 
 

STUDENT SERVICES CENTRE SUPPORT 

Please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Hannah Blucher hblucher@onetreehillcollege.school.nz for further support 

and information. There are also a number of external services available - please do not hesitate to contact them 

at any time: 

•   Youthline: 0800 376 633 or txt 027 4 youths 

•   Domestic Violence Centre: 09 303 3939 

•   Pasifika Health Services: 09 828 4307 

•    Parenting Place: 09 524 0025 or 0800 535 659 or theparentingplace.com 

•    Internet safety: netsafe.org.nz 

•    For immediate help call 111 

Students can book to speak to a counsellor, social worker or see the nurse via the following link: 

http://bit.ly/OTHCStudentServices 

 

     OTHC 2024 YEAR 9 ENROLMENTS  

All enrolments for 2024 will be governed under an enrolment scheme. Please refer to our website for more details and 

a map of the One Tree Hill College zone. 

 

In Zone Enrolments: 

All in zone students must apply for enrolment by submission of a fully completed online enrolment form and all required 

supplementary documentation and attend an interview on our special enrolment days on Wednesday 21 or Thursday 22 

June 2023, 8am to 7pm. No appointments are required.  All students must be with their parents/guardians and bring 

proof of ID (passport or birth certificate), latest school report and original proof of address (utility bill - power, water, 

rates are the only accepted proof of address). 

Out of Zone Enrolments: 

All out of zone students for 2024 must apply for enrolment by submission of a fully completed online enrolment form 

and all required supplementary documentation.   No interview is required at this stage. The last day for out of zone online 

enrolments is Wednesday 30 August 2023. All out of zone enrolments are provisional until the ballot takes place on 

Wednesday 6 September 2023. All families will be contacted regarding the outcome of the ballot process. 

The online enrolment form can be located on our website under ‘Enrol Now’. 
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